
                        www.obcbaptist.org 
www.obcbaptist.org May 2017 

Our mission is to KNOW Jesus, SERVE Jesus and SHARE Jesus 

  

 

 

                                                                        

                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
                                                                       

                                                                                  

 

              

 

                     

 

          The story is told of an artist who sculpted a beautiful angel 

and wanted the master artist, Michelangelo, to inspect it and offer 

his opinion and advice. So Michelangelo was called to come and 

examine the sculpture. The master artist meticulously evaluated 

the artwork from every possible angle. Finally, he said, "Well, it 

lacks only one thing." Then he turned around and walked away. The artist didn't 

know what it lacked, and he was embarrassed to go and ask Michelangelo. So he 

sent a friend to Michelangelo's studio to try and find out what was lacking in his 

statue. The great artist replied, "It lacks only life." That same evaluation could also 

be true of us.  It is not enough to simply have a heartbeat and a functioning  

physical body.  It is true that there are multitudes who have all that and yet upon 

closer examination seem to be lacking.  Life is more than simply enduring another 

day, paying your bills, and getting by. God doesn’t simply want you to survive.  

God wants you to thrive!  

          Jesus said as recorded in John 10:10, “The thief does not come except to 

steal, and to kill, and to destroy. I have come that they may have life, and that 

they may have it more abundantly.”  What a stark contrast between what the  

enemy offers us and what Christ offers! It’s an issue of life or death! John 10:10 is 

the theme verse for our L.I.F.E. ministry at Oakdale.  We are striving to be the 

hands and feet of Christ as we show others that they can “L.ive I.n F.reedom 

E.veryday.”  When Jesus spoke those words in John 10:10 He was not simply  

referring to a long life, but He was speaking of a full and blessed life. Medical  

science seeks to add years to our lives, but only Jesus can add life to our years. 
God desires that you flourish! He wants the absolute best for your life, which is 

Him living in and through you. 

          This month we celebrate Mother’s Day on May 14th.  We will seek to honor 

the woman whom God used to actually give us physical life. Oakdale is also  

kicking off the baby bottle campaign to benefit “Your Choice Resource Center,” 

our crisis pregnancy center in Rocky Mount. When it comes to life it is “your 

choice.”  Just as an expectant mother faces decisions concerning her baby, we all 

face life choices.  As Moses addressed the leaders of Israel just before his death he 

challenged them, as recorded in Deuteronomy 30:19, “I call heaven and earth as 

witnesses today against you, that I have set before you life and death, blessing 

and cursing; therefore choose life, that both you and your descendants may 

live.” Living out the abundant life that Christ offers is only realized in my life as I 

walk in obedience to Him. I am saved by grace through faith but I must make the 

choice to follow Christ which brings me a rich and full and satisfied life. Oakdale  

Baptist Church is a group of born again believers, who have chosen to enter into a 

covenant together to show others the way to salvation and into a life filled with 

God’s abundance.  We accomplish this goal through a deeper knowledge of Christ 

as we serve others and share Jesus.  An abundant life awaits you through 

“Knowing, Serving, and Sharing Jesus.” If you are not an active part of this church 

family, we invite you to join us as we live out this abundant life.       

 

         Pastor Mike 

 

   

                     

        MAY 2nd 

6:30 PM at 

Angie Ruffin’s 

Home 

 

    

 

      MAY 2nd 

      6:30 PM at 

Gardner’s Barbeque 

      (Hwy. 301) 
 

  

         
 

 

    MAY 14th 
 

    No Evening  

        Service 
 

 

 

 

 

MAY 21st 

12:00 PM 

Youth & Children’s 

Luncheon 

 & Cake Auction 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 Memorial  

      Day  
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                MARCH 2017 

 
 

Monthly reports are placed in the literature racks by 10th 

of month.  If any questions, e-mail  

treasurer @obcbaptist.org or call the church. 
 

 

            

Have you checked out the “Lighthouse for 

Jesus” lately?  It is approximately two-

thirds completed with engraved bricks.  If 

you would like to have one of the  

remaining small bricks engraved, please 

call the office for a form to complete. 

 

 

ALL of the large stones across the bottom of Lighthouse 

have been completed (no more available).  

  Income & Expenses 

General Fund Income           $24,530.00 

March Expenses           $23,896.68 

Difference                  633.32  

Designated Fund Receipts 

March only 

 

Not account balances 

 Annie Armstrong            $   590.00 

 Building Fund            $   165.00 

 Children Fund            $     75.00 

 Love Offering            $     25.00 

 Mission Trips Income            $1,891.00 

 Sales Tax Refund            $   740.40 

 SCLO            $   493.00 

 Upward/Concessions            $     57.11 

  WMU            $     20.00 

  Youth Fund            $    932.60  

Dear Church Friends & Family, 

   Thank you for the overwhelming love and 

support you have shown me over the past two 

months.  The cards, calls, prayers, and visits 

have blessed me so  much during my illness. 

   I also appreciate the many birthday wishes during this 

time of my 90th celebration. 

  God Bless! 

     Pearl Whitehurst 

************************************************ 

We would like to express our appreciation and many, many 

thanks to our church family at Oakdale for all the prayers 

and support since the time of our son Clayton's recent 

wreck.  Praise God Clayton is alive and healing.   

    To our God be all the glory.  

    Tony and Theresa Lassiter  

************************************************ 

Oakdale Church Family, 

   We owe a special thank you to you all.  The love offering 

and the recognition service was a true blessing to our  

family.  We are so grateful for the prayers and love shown 

to our family through the Upward Program.  We feel 

blessed to be a part of Oakdale Baptist Church. 

    Love and Prayers, 

        Aaron, Trina, and Family 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GRADUATE  

RECOGNITION SUNDAY 

 

JUNE 4TH 

11:00 AM SERVICE 

 

 

Following the 11:00 AM church service, there will be 

a luncheon for the graduates and their immediate  

families on June 4th.  Please contact the church office 

at 442-6587 by May 21st if you are graduating this 

year from High School or College, and also, please 

give the number of people that will be attending the  

graduate luncheon from your family. 

 

Using the envelope number from the box  

assigned to you  helps make sure you get 

proper credit for contributions.  If you are  

unsure of your number or need a box of  

offering envelopes, please call the church  

office. 

NOTES FROM THE PAST-  

 

May 28, 2006 

Sunday School Attendance   181 

Budget Requirements   $6,878.26 

Tithes Given   $4,448.10  
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 The Children & Youth will be having a 

luncheon and cake auction to help raise  

money for camp.  Parents are asked to 

please bring a dessert  to be auctioned  for 

this event. 

 
      

 

 

Teachers are still needed for 3rd quarter 

(July-Sept.) on Wednesday nights for Bible 

Drill, Skills & Thrills.  The children are  

really enjoying learning the Books of the  

Bible and their memory verses. 
 

   

   

 

We are in need of a male &  

female chaperone for  

Children’s camp.  Please let 

Angela Spain know if you are 

willing to help out. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WORSHIP KIDSTYLE  

SCHEDULE  

FOR MAY 
 

(CHILDREN’S CHURCH)  
 

                         5-7      Tony & Theresa Lassiter 

            5-14    Danny & Jewel Calhoun 

                       5-21    James & Terin Chapman 

                       5-28    Wayne & Sue Lassiter 

                                 
 

Please contact Sue Lassiter at 813-5938 if you cannot serve 

your Sunday so we can make alternate arrangements.   
 

If you would like to help, contact Sue Lassiter. 

    

 3:30 Student  

Ministries  
    
  
 

    The students at Oakdale Baptist Church have 

been keeping busy.  We are fundraising to raise 

money for camp .  If you need any help around 

the house or yard, please consider hiring some 

Oakdale youth to help you.  Our big fundraiser 

will be on Sunday, May 21st after Sunday  

morning church.  We will be having a luncheon 

along with a dessert auction.  Please sign up for 

the luncheon when the tickets come in the  

bulletin.  All youth need to be at church Sunday 

morning on the 21st by 9:30 AM.  Parents of the 

youth need to provide a dessert to be auctioned 

off at our luncheon.   

   We will also be having a mandatory camp  

meeting with parents and youth right after our 

luncheon and cake auction.  Parents, you will be 

getting a letter soon about summer camp.  All 

camp balances will be due by Wednesday, May 

24th. 

   The student ministry team is busy making 

plans for activities for our youth during the  

summer.  

   Please keep remembering the Associate Pastor/

Youth search committee in your prayers.  

   We will need a count of graduates and their  

immediate family that plan to attend the graduate 

luncheon on Sunday, June 4th.  The deadline for 

this is Sunday, May 21st. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 

Wednesday, 5/3  7:00 PM    Youth Bible Study 

Sunday, 5/7  5:30-7:00 PM   Youth Church 

Wednesday, 5/10  7:00 PM  Youth Bible Study 

Wednesday, 5/17  7:00 PM  Youth Bible Study  

Sunday, 5/21  

Å  Luncheon and Dessert Auction Fundraiser 

Å  Please turn in number, today, for graduate  

   luncheon that is on 6-4-17  

Å  Parent/Student camp meeting right after  

    luncheon fundraiser   

Wednesday, 5/31  7:00 PM  Youth Bible Study 
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JOY Group Meeting 

Thursday, May 18, 2017 at 2:00 PM 

(Oakdale Baptist Fellowship Hall) 

 

Our Program—“Improving Eating Habits for  

           Your Good Health” 

Guest-Heather Reed-NCHS Dietitian 

Devotion-Games-Snacks 

 

Everyone is welcome 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Anyone interested in helping with the 
sound or video during services, the sound 
team would welcome the help.  We will be  
doing a training session with our new 
sound board in a few weeks, so this would 
be a great time to join us.   
 
We need audiovisual technicians for every 
service (Sunday and Wednesday) so your  
schedule would not be a problem. 
 

Come on out and join the team! 
 

Contact Angie Ruffin, if interested. 

Meeting the first and third Tuesdays 

of each month from 6:30-8:00. 

L.I.F.E. DINNER SCHEDULE 

FOR MAY 

 
     May 2nd     Dawn Rhodes, Joy Eatmon 

 

     May 16th    Dona Agar, Tony Medley 

 



2017 
{ǳƴ aƻƴ ¢ǳŜ ²ŜŘ ¢Ƙǳ CǊƛ {ŀǘ 

 1 2    6:30 PM 

        Women’s  

       Fellowship  
 

6:30 PM 

Men’s Supper/Mtg 
 

6:30 PM-8:00 PM 

LIFE Addiction 

Recovery Program 

3      7:00 PM 

Children’s Choir 

Practice/Bible Skills 

 

7:00 PM 

Regular Schedule 

4 

 

 
7:00 PM 

Messianic 

Synagogue 

5 6    
9:00 AM-4:35 PM 

Phyllis Shirer  

simulcast @Unity 

Church in  

Greenville 

7    
 

4:30 PM 

Deacon  

Meeting 

 

5:30-7:00 PM 

Youth Church 

8   10:00 AM  

Missions Prayer 

Group at OBC 

9 

 
 

10  6:15 PM 

Mission Team Mtg. 

 

 7:00 PM 
    Business  

   Conference 

(No other  

Activities) 

11 12 

 
7:00 PM 

Messianic  

Synagogue 

13 

14   Mother’s  

              Day 

 

Baby Dedication  

 
 

No Evening  

Service 

 

15 16 

 
6:30 PM-8:00 PM 

LIFE Addiction 

Recovery Program 

17  7:00 PM 

Children’s Choir 

Practice/Bible Skills 

 

7:00 PM 

Regular Schedule 

18   
      2:00 PM 

JOY Group 

 
7:00 PM 

Messianic  

Synagogue 

19 20 

21  12:00 PM 

     Youth & 

Children’s 

Luncheon & Cake 

Auction 

 

2:00 PM 

Youth Camp  

Meeting 

22 23 

 
 

24 
 

7:00 PM 

Children’s Choir 

Practice/Bible Skills 

 

7:00 PM 

Regular Schedule 

 

25 26 27  10:00 AM 

       Messianic  

       Synagogue 

28 

 
 

 

 

 

No Evening Service 

29   Memorial 

                 Day 

 

 

Church Office 

Closed 

30 31 
7:00 PM 

Children’s Choir 

Practice/Bible Skills 

 

7:00 PM 

Regular Schedule 

   



USHER TEAM FOR MAY 

 
EMMETT TATUM-HEAD USHER 

BUTCH HARRELL 

WAYNE CALHOUN 

RICKEY MURRAY 

SECURITY FOR MAY 
 

      5/7      David Wells & Boo Causey 

      5/14     Shane Hodge & Jeff Eatmon 

      5/21     Tony Lassiter & Jeremy Holloman 

      5/28     Andy Batts & Tad Rhodes 

5/3      Robert Chadwick 5/18     Matt Sledge 

5/5      Bert Peele 5/20     Chase Summerlin 

5/8      Eric Stott 5/20     Garrett Summerlin 

5/9      Tina Hodge 5/22     Cole Sturgill 

5/11     Carrie Manning 5/23     Pauline Edwards 

5/13     Gladys Lucas 5/23     Karen Murray 

5/13     Marcia Walston 5/26     Carolyn Lawrence 

5/13     Cameron Warren 5/28     Savannah Clements 

5/17     Ernie Clark 5/28     Mike Pressley 

5/17     Charles Pollard 5/29     Bryce Manning 

5/18     Kelly Batts 5/30     Glennis Perry 

 5/31     Kaitlyn Bentley 

         

may 2017  

  

 

 
   Here are a few reminders about the nursery.  Most important, 

if you work in the nursery and have NOT submitted a  

background check, please do so immediately! 

   Crib nursery is for babies birth to 18 months to 24 months old 

(parent discretion depending on the individual child).  In crib 

nursery, please make sure that your phone number is left with the 

workers in case you are needed.  Please, also make sure your 

child has a nursery tag on his/her bag when you leave it in the 

nursery.  We are asking you to use the shelves to put bags on 

instead of setting them in cribs. 

   Toddler nursery is for toddlers ages 18/24 months to 4 years 

old.  Once a child turns 4, they can go into the sanctuary with 

their parents and join Children’s Church with all the other  

children.  Please make sure your phone number is left in case you 

are needed. 

   Thank you all for your help with this. 
 

May nursery coordinator – Kathy Calhoun – 883-2555– 

please contact Kathy if you are unable to serve on your Sunday 

so that she has plenty of time to find coverage. 

 

5/7 -  Crib – Lauren & Jeremy Holloman-Devin Miranda 

5/7 - Toddlers – Meghan & Kendall Smith 

 

5/14 - Crib – Kim Wells & Alex Wells-Nick Andrews 

5/14 - Toddlers – David Wells & Samantha Wells 

 

5/21 - Crib – Judy Mooring & Kelly Bentley-Collin Spain  

5/21 - Toddlers -  Andy & Kelly Batts 

 

5/28 - Crib - Barbara Whitehurst & Judy Walston-Joey Batts 

5/28 - Toddlers - Rose Ruffin & Lisa Whitley 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is an audio version of the book “I Am A Church 

Member” in Oakdale’s library. 
 

Also, a copy of Pastor Mike’s book “Casting Down Idols 

Through The Power of The Gospel” is available for check 

out. 

ONE CALL 
 

Please note that “One Call’ is being rotated among the 

team members and the following will be your Primary and  

Backup contact for May, June, July, and August: 

 

             May Howell             252-903-2983 (Primary) 

   

             Kaye Bulluck             252-314-8988 (Backup) 



 MISSIONS  

BAPTIST MEN  
     

              

      

Will the Church Survive? 

 

The religious, social, cultural, and political forces of the 

world today exert tremendous pressure to coerce  

Christians into modifying their message to encompass a 

more moderate, inclusive view that would make them 

compliant with the spirit of the age.  The teaching of 

Jesus Christ stands in unqualified opposition to these 

coerce forces, so the Christian Church cannot  

compromise in respect to that opposition without  

ceasing to be Christian.  

 

In that simple fact, is the essence of the Church's  

problem.  Now, more than ever, we need Christian men 

to take a stand for Christ.   

 

We invite you to join the Oakdale Baptist men on May 

2nd at 6:30 at the Gardner's Barbeque on Hwy 301 as we 

explore ways to grow our faith. 

 

  Robert Chadwick 

  Baptist Men’s Director 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

WMU 

 

 
With spring in full swing it’s time for some spring cleaning! We all 

love to have our houses shiny and fresh but are we doing the same 

with our spiritual houses? What do we need to do to clean up our 

spiritual house? 

 Evaluate yourself and see what areas need to be worked on or  

improved. Evaluate everything you do and say…is it pleasing to the 

Lord? 

Get rid of the junk…are things like worry, anger, gossip and bad 

habits cluttering your spiritual house? These things are just a few that 

will get in your way of serving God. If it’s something you should 

keep, it will pass the guidelines of Philippians 4:8.  

Gather cleaning tools…just like mops and brooms help you clean 

your physical home, the Word of God is the one tool you need to 

clean your spiritual house. It’s your all-purpose cleaning tool and 

contains everything you need. 

Gather cleaners…we use all kinds of cleaners to clean our homes 

like bleach, disinfectants, floor cleaners and such. But when it comes 

to cleaning our spiritual house, all we need is one all-purpose  

cleaning agent. The forgiveness of God. It’s guaranteed to cleanse all 

the dirt and grime that comes with the buildup of sin. 

Get to work! Just collecting the cleaning tools and supplies doesn’t 

get our house clean. We have to do the work. Same thing goes with 

cleaning our spiritual house. God gives us His word and His  

Forgiveness, but we have to use each of them to keep our lives clean. 

Determine to keep it clean – after we’ve put the sweat into cleaning 

our own homes we look around and promise ourselves it won’t get 

that cluttered and dirty again. We should do the same for our spiritual 

house. Get determined! The only way to do that is keep daily feasting 

on Gods’ word and be sensitive to the Holy Spirit to work in our 

lives. 

Have you done your Spring cleaning? 
 

**Our next fellowship will be at the home of Angie Ruffin on  

Tuesday, May 2, 2017 at 6:30 PM. We are asking each lady to bring a 

covered dish to share. We look forward to seeing you all there! 
 

Know Jesus, Serve Jesus, Share Jesus! 

 

Karen Murray, Kaye Bulluck, Melissa Dixon, May Howell 

Women’s Ministry Leadership Team 

 

   

Honduras Mission Trip 
 

   It is hard to believe that our June departure is only one month away.  We are so thankful for all the support for our 

fundraisers, hygiene kits, member donations and especially the prayers.  This team knows we are all in God’s hands 

and He already has our paths planned out for Honduras too.  We can’t wait to see the blessings he has in store for us 

as we carry out Oakdale’s Mission Statement of sharing and serving. 

 

There are still seats available and You can go to Honduras too.  We should never underestimate what God can do and how He can use each 

of us!   

 

The Honduras Mission Team 



Oakdale Staff 
Pastor:  Pastor Mike Dixon 

Music Director:  Ms. Angie Ruffin 
Secretary:  Mrs. Sharon Lynch 

Oakdale Baptist Church 
13037 US 64 ALT WEST HWY 
Rocky Mount, NC 27801 
252-442-6587 
Info@obcbaptist.org 

https://twitter.com/obcbaptist 
 
Address Service Requested 

 
     
 

 

 

          A few weeks ago on my birthday, I was headed to Nash Community College for a class after work.  As I drove 

along I just started to think (reflect) on a few milestones in my life, be it good or bad.  I remembered how GOD has  

always been there, no matter what was going on at the time. Sometimes we don't see or realize it until weeks, months or 

even years later that GOD was there holding our hand. He was always there, and when we think not, His protecting 

hands were guiding us through a lesson in life. All this while celebrating my birthday, I started thinking of other things 

that we have to celebrate at Easter.  We celebrate the Life and Resurrection of our LORD and Savior, Jesus Christ. You 

are not your own; you were bought at a price. (1 Corinthians 6:19-20). HE died on a cross for our sins. HE shed HIS 

blood so that we can have Eternal life. Now THAT, is something to celebrate! He is Alive! Three days following His 

death HE walked away from the grave that could not hold HIM. That is Victory, Sweet, Sweet Victory. Just as Christ 

was raised from the dead through the glory of the Father, we too may live a new life. (Romans 6:4).  

 

Then on a personal note, I think about the victory I have through HIM. May 3rd will be 11 years since I was told that I 

had cancer. I know that there is no way I could have gone through months of chemo without HIM carrying me. Praise 

The Lord! So when someone wants to say to me that Jesus has not done anything for him/her I just smile and ask, “Will 

you allow me to tell you the number times and what Jesus has done for me?” That just makes the Knowing,  

Sharing and Serving that much sweeter! 

 

Come on out to Oakdale Baptist Church and see what is happening, you will be BLESSED.  Have a safe summer. 

 

In HIS Love, 

Wayne Lassiter 

 

Prayer Coordinators 

 
May Howell-252-903-2983 (Primary) 

Kaye Bulluck-252-314-8988 (Backup) 

DEACON BEACON—News from Deacon Ministry Team 

A guiding light to  the rock 


